
Sons of the American Legion 

Roy Reed Squadron #252 

Winside, NE 

Aug. 31, 2021 

 

 Commander Darin Greunke called the meeting to order with 6 members 
present (Darin Greunke, David Greunke, Kevin Andersen, Arlin Kittle, Jim Rabe, 
Daryl Mundil) and led the salute to the flag.  Daryl Mundil offered prayer.  A 
moment of silence was observed for our forefathers and the POWs/MIAs.  
Commander Greunke led the member in the Pledge of Allegiance and the Sons 
Preamble.   

 Arlin Kittle read the minutes of the July 27th meeting.  Jim Rabe moved to 
approve the minutes, Daryl Mundil seconded with 2 corrections 1) Wayne Car 
Show, 2) Friday October 15, 7pm is a home game.  Motion passed.  

Kevin Andersen offered the treasurer’s report as of Aug 29, 2021:  General 
Checking:  Jim Rabe motioned to approve the report, Daryl Mundil seconded, 
motion passed. 

Benevolent Checking Account:  Benevolent Savings Account:  David Greunke 
moved to approve the Report, Jim Rabe seconded, motion passed. 

 

 Committee Reports: Gun raffle: 220 tickets sold; Josh Kruse won the rifle.  
There was a profit of $2,161 which was in the general account moved to savings.  
Next month we will have discussions about distributing some of our funds. 

 

 Sick Call:  None 

 

 Old Business:  Jim Rabe motioned to table till next month the possibility of 
what to do for a fundraiser in November, David Greunke seconded, motion 
passed.   



 

 New Business:  Need to continue to renew memberships.  Darin Greunke 
read from the Dept newsletter, Gifts for Yanks, Bud is at National Conference in 
Phoenix.  Junior Shooting, County Government Day, Oratorical contest for next 
year.   

Daryl Mundil report on a new Flag Box at the Post Office.  Post Office donated at 
collection box for flags, but it needs to stay at the Post Office.  Resurrected Rod 
and Kustom will clean up the box and paint it for $250.00.  Total Graphics will do 
graphics for 200.00.  David Greunke motioned to donate $100.00 for 
refurbishing, Jim Rabe seconded, motion passed.   

Darin Greunke read thank you’s from 4-Hers at the fair, Ellie Topp, Mason Topp, 
Kate Hill, Katee Cautrell.   

Darin Greunke, Kevin Anderson, David Greunke, and Jim Rabe will do color guard 
at the Sept 2 game on Thursday.   

Daryl Mundil offered the benediction. 

Next meeting will be September 28, 2021 

Commander Greunke closed the meeting. 

Arlin Kittle, acting secretary. 

 


